
Editorial Note  

This issue of EJS journal contains the second part of the collection of selected articles 

from the 50th JAIIO. The articles published in this issue are expanded and revised ver-

sions of papers presented at the congress. 

  

The Argentine Society of Informatics and Operational Research, SADIO, organizes an-

nually the JAIIOs, Argentine Conference on Informatics, an international meeting that 

has been held since 1961. There papers are presented, research results and experiences 

in the field of Informatics on different topics are discussed, with the assistance of re-

searchers, students, and professionals from Argentina and abroad. 

 

On this occasion, the 50th JAIIO were co-organized with the Faculty of Engineering of 

the University of Buenos Aires, and were held from October 18 to 29, 2021 in virtual 

format due to the pandemic caused by covid-19. The general presidents were Rosita 

Wachenchauzer (FIUBA, SADIO), Yanina Bellini Saibene (INTA Anguil) and 

Mariano Beiró (CONICET - FIUBA).  

 

The JAIIOs are organized as a set of separate symposia, each dedicated to a specific 

topic, lasting one or two days to allow the interaction of their participants. We express 

our special thanks to the presidents of the following JAIIO Symposia: 

 

 ASAI (Simposio Argentino de Inteligencia Artificial / Argentine Symposium 

on Artificial Intelligence) 

 ASSE (Simposio Argentino de ingeniería de Software /Argentine Symposium 

on Software Engineering) 

 SAEI (Simposio Argentino de Enseñanza en Informática / Argentine Sympo-

sium on Teaching in Computer Science 

 SIIIO (Simposio Argentino de Informática Industrial e Inv. Operativa / Argen-

tine Symposium on Industrial Informatics and Operational Research) 

 

Antonela Tommasel (ISISTAN, CONICET-UNICEN), Axel Soto (ICIC, UNS), Clau-

dia Pons (Universidad Nacional de La Plata | CIC-PBA |UAI), Marcelo Frías (Instituto 

Tecnológico de Buenos Aires ITBA | CONICET), Federico Balaguer  (Stream S.A. ), 

Claudia Banchoff Tzancoff (UNLP), Anahí Mastache (UBA), Mariana Cóccola 

(CONICET/UTN-FRCU), Ivo Koch (IDEI-UNGS), Fernando Horman (FIUBA), 

 

who collaborated with the selection and evaluation of the articles published in this edi-

tion of the EJS. 

 

We hope that the published articles will be useful for the readers of this issue. 

 

 

Claudia Pons, Alejandra Garrido and Ricardo Pluss (Editors) 

C. Pons et al, Editorial Note, EJS 21 (2) 2022 1-1 1

https://www.sadio.org.ar/
https://www.sadio.org.ar/jaiio/

